Minutes of Holy Trinity Tewkesbury PCC Meeting

Monday 4th March 2024 at 7.30pm in Room 2
Present
Stephen Walker (Chairman), Phil Loveridge (Treasurer), Sara Simpkins (Church Warden), Liz Walker (Minutes), Julian Dickinson, David Greenwood, Martin Edgeley, Steve Burden (Church Warden), Lesley Rogers, John Haughan, Jo Davies, Isaac Davies, Andrea Duncan, Duncan DeGruchy, Ian Hart, Simon Philips (Curate)
Apologies

Nigel Chetwood, Sue Thatcher, Alison Cirel
In Attendance

Mike Page (Accountant)
1. The meeting opened at 7.30pm in Room 2
2. Opening devotions 
Stephen opened the meeting by reading 1 Chronicles 29 (gifts for the temple) which links to our Gift Day on the 17th March.  This was followed by prayer for the needs of the Church and The Lord’s Prayer
3 x good news stories were shared in which we are seeing people being transformed and coming to faith.  

3. Year End Accounts and Annual Report

Mike Page presented the 2023-year end accounts which will be presented to the Charity Commission. 
The PCC received and adopted the Annual Report and accounts for the end of December 2023.

Proposed:  Phil

Seconder: Julian

Vote:  Unanimous
Three copies were signed by the Chairman. 
A question was raised from the floor on whether we will be able to have 3 month’s reserves in our bank account, seeing that our outgoings are more than our incomings.  It was reported that we currently have 2 – 2 ½ reserves 

A ‘Thank you’ was given to Mike.  He will be stepping down as the Church Accountant at the APCM but will continue with preparing the Annual Report and Accounts and Gift Aid.  Mike then left the meeting.
4. Agreement of previous PCC minutes of 8/1/24
There was one correction noted to the PCC Minutes of the date of the report.  The minutes detailed the 9th December but should read as the 8th December. These were then agreed and signed-off by the Chairman.

Agreement of previous SC minutes of 5/2/24
The SC Minutes of Monday 5th February was agreed as an accurate record of the meeting and these were signed-off by the Chairman.
5. Matters arising from the PPC minutes of 8/1/24
· None
Matters arising from the SC minutes of 5/2/24
· None
6. Treasurers’ Report
Phil circulated the Income and Expenditure prior to the meeting.  He reports that, although cash flow is currently good, we are currently £9702 in deficit.  This is partly due to paying the yearly amount to our Mission Partners.  A question was raised whether we could spread the amount equally over the year.  However, this would not make an overall difference to the year end. 
Discussions were held about the possibility of cutting our contributions towards the Parish Share.  However, it was agreed that we need to decide what our priorities are, where our cutbacks can be and, as trustees, we need to ensure that we do not spend unnecessarily.  
Stephen requested that we continue to pray and that if our Gift Day in March is not successful in meeting our needs for the year, we would have to consider having another Gift Day in the Autumn

A question was raised as to whether our hall letting rates are charged correctly.  Stephen informed that our fees are benchmarked against other venues in Tewkesbury and, furthermore, not many external bookings occur as the rooms are in frequent use by our own ministries.

A thank you was given to Phil.
7. Safeguarding.

Duncan circulated the Safeguarding report and Safeguarding Standard 2 prior to the meeting. 
Duncan informed that he had delivered a Safeguarding training session that was well received.  Positive feedback has also been received.
Ducan discussed Standard 2 and our requirements, particularly 2.2, 2.4 and 2.9.  Lone Working was discussed and Stephen informed that there is a Lone Working Policy for the office and he has changed his practices when meeting others to consider Lone Working.  

Discussions were had regarding possible CCTV cameras within the Church.  However, it was felt that we all should be confident enough to stop and challenge any practices that we feel uncomfortable with, and it was agreed that this will continue to be reviewed.

Duncan enquired on how safeguarding incidences should be recorded and stored.  He was informed that the administrator keeps safeguarding information secure but that we could make more use of SharePoint (The office electronic filing system).  Duncan agreed to liaise with SC.

A thank-you was given to Duncan. 

8. Fabric report
The fabric report was circulated prior to the meeting.
Steve informed about the unwanted visitor and although that we want to welcome all to the Church, we must consider the vulnerability of ourselves and others.  The door is, therefore, currently being “manned” and the Church Wardens continue to investigate alternative door opening/closures.  It was also requested that we keep the Church link door locked as much as possible.  It was noted that it was sometimes difficult to hear the door bell when Smarties is occurring.  Please feedback any suggestions to the Church Wardens.
The Church Wardens informed that they are working out the logistics to hold a Fire Drill Practice.  A drill will occur during a Sunday Service.  They also informed that they will be investigating changing room 5 door to a Fire Door as this room is next to a major Fire Exit.

Steve informed that there is a possible grant opportunity from Tewkesbury BC for costs towards the new heating system.  However, Tewkesbury BC would not necessarily fit with the parameters on approval for grant funding as set out in the November 2023 PCC minutes (i.e in “support of our Missional Nature,”.  The Policy was discussed again and it was suggested that the Policy is re-worded to –
Under certain circumstances applications for grants can be made to support ministries already financed by the church (e.g. start-up costs or capital costs) but only from organisations that have been approved in advance by the PCC.
Proposed:  Steve B

Seconder:  Stephen

Vote:  Unanimous

The Church Wardens took this opportunity of thanking PH for his service in maintaining the Church Gardens and wonderfully serving the Lord over many years.


     Stephen thanked Sara and Steve for their work as CWs.  
9. Staffing Committee

Stephen informed that the Staff will be receiving their salary increase as from the 1st April.  
Stephen has met with SB who is showing lots of enthusiasm.  SB’s hours will be monitored as she is only currently funded for 15 hours per week and she has lots of initiatives.  He informed that any increase in hours would be difficult to fund with our current financial constraints.
Stephen also informed that SW and HH are also doing well.
10. Deanery Synod
Ian circulated the Deanery Synod update prior to the meeting.

Stephen informed that the Deanery are looking to fill some positions withing the team and thanked Ian for the report. 
11. Diary Dates

Events being held in the Church, outside of services, need to be approved by the PCC and recorded in the PCC Minutes for insurance purposes.  Events booked –

· Experience Easter
· Discovering Britain
· U3A

· Tewkesbury Readers Lunch

· Scouts

· AA meeting

· Life Groups

· Book Club

12. Correspondence
None
13. AOB

A thank you was given to the PCC members who will be stepping down at the APCM in April –

Andrea who has also been the link for outreach.
John who is stepping down after 6 years
David G who will be stepping down after 3 years.  A thank you was also given to David and K for hosting the intern.
Steve B, who has been Churchwarden for the last 3 years.
14. The meeting closed at 9.10pm
The meeting closed with a moment of silence and prayer for BS and family and the life of PH.  Thanks was given to God and this was followed by the saying of The Grace. 
The date of the next SC Meeting:  8 April 2024
The Date of the APCM:  25th April 2024

The date of the next PCC meeting:
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